Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

at Gerrans Memorial Hall, 7 pm on 21st January 2015
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1. Apologies received from:  Julian German, David Hall, Julie Johns, Paul Mace, Graham Webb and Chris Williams
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Open Period
JH spoke of the recent community network meeting for Truro and the Roseland and of positive comments made by Edwina Hannaford but expressed the view that with diminishing resources at Cornwall Council he had concerns over implementation of the Plan policies.

All present agreed that JH could join discussions on implementation during this meeting.
4. Minutes of the Meeting on 17th December 2014
Signed by the Chairman after acceptance proposed by RG and seconded by DHu.

5. Matters Arising 
JS gave an update on the progress of the Plan which has been checked by various departments of Cornwall Council (CC) and was now awaiting Edwina Hannaford’s signature. The Plan will then be published by CC and an examiner appointed.
6. Chairman’s report of 16th January 2015.
JS went through his report and expanded on the bullet points under item 2:
Project plan – produced by JA who explained that the 2 year project plan was an overview based on the time frame for the Plan but the 6 month project plan provided more detail and a ‘place to start’ but they will have a better idea of the work involved and the timescales when further discussions have been held with Cornwall Council. He has purposely staggered the projects to assist production of results. JS requested comments – RG enquired whether a response had been received from the university regarding the renewable energy project – CH advised that a project had been offered to students via his contact Richard Cochrane but there had been no interest shown. JA explained that a guide for the community on carbon reduction/energy saving will be prepared drawing on similar documents in other NDPs. RG offered to approach someone he knows for assistance on this and JA agreed to provide a brief. DS enquired whether there was a need to obtain community input and JS explained that this would be necessary when preparing both the Conservation Area Management Plans and Design Guide using questionnaires and/or exhibitions. 
JS explained that at present the MT are trying to establish the parameters of each project and having learnt from the LLCA will run pilots for each project to test the procedure and will apply tight management. JS confirmed that again they will be dependent on volunteers and this had been mentioned in the latest Roseland Magazine article.
A discussion ensued on Conservation Areas and JA explained that following a recent meeting with JS and Nick Cahill of the Historic Environment Team at Cornwall Council they had established that it is not onerous to change existing or designate new areas and that developers are more wary when working in Conservation Areas. He also confirmed that Nick Cahill will be able to assist on the project after April. DS queried whether there would be conflict between affordable housing and Conservation Areas but the feeling is ‘no’, although DHu pointed out that in places like St Mawes they are already struggling to find space to develop.
JS commented that at the end of the 2 year period when the Plan will be due for review the SG may feel it appropriate to disband as they will have completed their remit of preparing and implementing the Plan.
Acceptance of project plans proposed by RG and seconded by BW

Implementation – JS confirmed he had spoken to the parish councils regarding assessing planning applications using the Plan policies and all felt they needed some training. There will be 2 stages – pre-referendum when the weight of the Plan policies must be used wisely and judicially, and post-referendum when the Plan policies will become part of planning policy. The MT propose setting up an implementation team comprising the MT members to chair and minute the meetings together with at least one representative from each parish council, preferably those with experience of reviewing applications together with Julian German (JG) and a representative of Cornwall Council planning department. DHu and GW are on the SG and have this experience already and JH from Gerrans has been suggested. JH responded that he was happy to take part if Gerrans parish council agree and he felt it was good for representatives of all parishes to get together and also to seek input from planning officers. JA pointed out that the team will not take powers from the parish councils but will help and advice. It may be transitional until the Plan is adopted or permanent but he hopes they can work as a team for the good of the Roseland and JS confirmed that the parish councils were keen for consistency in decisions. JG is keen for there to be a cluster group training session but realistically this cannot be arranged until the end of February at the earliest.

BC voiced concerns over the pressure exerted on Cornwall Council from government and on funding particularly for appeals. JA agreed that at present with only the NPPF presumption to develop and both the Cornwall Local Plan and Roseland NDP awaiting adoption it was imperative to maintain a close relationship with the planning officers and he praised JS for the relationship he has nurtured with the strategic planners.
Establishment of a Roseland planning team was proposed by RG and seconded by BW and all agreed that JS should approach the parish councils and ask them to appoint their representatives.

JA suggested that this idea should be offered to Cornwall Council Strategic Planning department as a pilot in the hope of receiving additional help – seconded by CH

‘Non-planning’ issues – JS requested permission to pass comments relating to health and transport to the Roseland Surgeries and Roseland Community Transport respectively as previously suggested – all agreed. Also, he asked whether the Q2 comments split by parish should be passed to the relevant parish clerks – RG felt strongly that the parish councils should be aware of their communities’ views and DS felt it gave credence to the process - again all agreed.
Affordable housing – JS is to meet with Alan Fox of the Cornwall Community Land Trust at the end of January to establish the process to change the existing St Just CLT to a Roseland CLT and he has made a commitment to report back to the St Just CLT to obtain their approval. Apparently similar changes have been carried out elsewhere in Cornwall but JA suggested JS should establish the timescale both for the conversion and for setting up a new CLT ‘from scratch’ to establish the best option. 
Conservation Areas - already covered under Project plan above.
Roseland Design Guide – JS and JA have a meeting tomorrow with Dave Slatter of Cornwall Council who was involved in the Local Plan design guide where they hope to receive guidance.
Renewable guidance – already covered under Project plan above.
Acceptance of Chairman’s report proposed by DHu and seconded by RG
7. Finance report

JA confirmed that he still holds approximately 50% of the printing budget and would provide a summary to the SG at their next meeting. He confirmed that the amount held would cover the cost of printing an update letter for distribution at the end of February and the Referendum reminder plus Plan summary for distribution in April.

BC enquired whether there were sufficient funds to cover the projects – JS responded that any outlay should be minimal but if any specialists need to be employed then additional funding would need to be sought from parish councils on a per head basis, and/or via Julian German.

CH enquired whether there were any costs involved if a Roseland CLT needed to be established ‘from scratch’ but RG advised that this should be funded by the Cornwall CLT.

It was agreed that no vote of acceptance of the report was required as there was no change and no payments to agree.
8. AOB

BW wanted the SG to be aware that the pharmacy in St Mawes is to close and that there are petitions available in Sty Mawes and online

JS circulated details of the Cornwall AONB AGM in March which he has attended for the last 2 years and will do so again this year as he felt it was interesting.

Meeting closed at 8.25pm



S Wagstaff
CHAIRMANS REPORT 16 JANUARY 2015
1. This report covers the period 13 December 2014 to 16 January 2015 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held one meeting on 8 January. In attendance were Jon Smith, John Adams, Colin Hastings and Sue Wagstaff. The meeting focused on beginning to plan the actions required to implement the plan and the associated projects. These were:

· Production of a  new project plan to deliver the plan and associated projects

· Design an implementation strategy to deliver the plan, address the requirements of the parish councils, and ensure consistency of application of the NDP

· Bring "non-planning" issues to the attention of other bodies

· Deliver a Roseland CLT to provide affordable housing

· Produce management plans for the conservation areas

· Produce the Roseland Design Guide

· Provide renewables guidance for Roseland residents

At the Steering Group meeting on 21 January we will provide a full update for each of the above items, proposals for how we deal with them, the opportunity for discussion and hopefully we will reach agreement on how we progress them.

3. Roseland Online and Roseland Magazine. We have continued to place articles in the magazine with identical copy being placed on Roseland Online.  

4. www.roselandplan.org John Adams has continued to update the site.    

5. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: Veryan 15 December, Ruan Lanihorne 18 December and 15 January, St Just-in-Roseland 5 January, Gerrans 6 January.   

Jon Smith

Chairman

16 January 2015 

